
                                            

 
 
 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 
 

Kenneth Floyd Henneberg 

 
WHO WAS BORN 
November 23, 1938 
Odessa, Minnesota 

 
 AND CALLED TO HIS ETERNAL HOME 

April 2, 2023 
Queen Creek, Arizona 

 
FUNERAL SERVICE 

Thursday, June 29, 2023 - 11:00 a.m. 
First English Lutheran Church 

Ortonville, Minnesota 
 

OFFICIANT 
Rev. Denise Fossen 

 
MUSICIAN 

Kathy Haukos, Organist 
 

INURNMENT 
Mound Cemetery 

Ortonville, Minnesota 
 

APPRECIATION 
Ken’s family is grateful for your attendance at this  

service. Your many expressions of kindness and love are deeply  
appreciated. Following the inurnment, please join the family  

for food and fellowship in the church dining room.  
 
 

Mundwiler and Larson Funeral Home  - Ortonville, Minnesota 

There is a time for everything, 
    and a season for every activity under the heavens: 

    a time to be born and a time to die, 
    a time to plant and a time to uproot, 

    a time to kill and a time to heal, 
    a time to tear down and a time to build, 

    a time to weep and a time to laugh, 
    a time to mourn and a time to dance, 

    a time to scatter stones and a time to gather them, 
    a time to embrace and a time to refrain from embracing, 

    a time to search and a time to give up, 
    a time to keep and a time to throw away, 

    a time to tear and a time to mend, 
    a time to be silent and a time to speak, 

    a time to love and a time to hate, 
    a time for war and a time for peace. 

Ecclesiastes 3:1-8 



 

K enneth "Ken" Henneberg went home to his Lord and  
Savior on April 2, 2023, in Queen Creek, AZ, at age 84.  
 Kenneth Floyd Henneberg was known as a husband,  
father, grandfather, uncle, Veteran, faithful Christian,            
enthusiastic  gardener, and retired inventory control manager 
to those who knew or loved him.  
 Ken was born on November 23, 1938, in Odessa, MN, 
the youngest of eight. He graduated from Odessa High School 
in 1958. After 24 years of growing up on the family farm 
where he was born, Ken enlisted in the US Army in 1962. He 
was stationed in Fort Huachuca for two years. He was baptized 
and confirmed at Trinity Evangelical Lutheran Church in 
Odessa, MN. 
 Ken and Kari were married in St. Paul, MN, at St. 
Mary’s Episcopal Church, on October 10, 1964. 
 Ken was a loyal Goodin Co. Inc. employee for 37 ½ 
years as the inventory control manager in Minneapolis.       
Recognized for his hard work he was awarded a Caribbean 
cruise vacation. 
 Ken and Kari retired in 2000 and later found a new     
adventure in Florence, AZ. They joined a newly formed 
church, Christ the Victor, and began creating connections. Ken 
was active on the food shelf and served as usher and deacon. 
Ken loved gardening, sightseeing, and RVing with his family. 
 Ken is survived by his wife of 59 years, Karen "Kari" 
Lee (Gold); son, Allen (Paula); daughter, Andrea (Spencer)        
Scofield; grandson, Isaac; and granddaughter, Natalie.  
 A special mention for his nephew, Dale Emde who    
preceded him in death. Ken was devastated by his loss. Dale 
was his best friend, and they spoke almost daily. As boys, their      
nicknames were Beany and Putchy, to the family. 
 As the youngest of eight, Ken was preceded in death by 
his parents: Ernest and Elsie Henneberg;  and siblings: Lloyd,  
Doris, Glen, Jean, Marvin, Ernest Jr., and Gordon. 


